
 

 
  
 
 

 

 December 10, 2012 www.mcvpr.com

  
 
RETAIL ALERT  
 
Inapplicability of the Closing Act to sales by invitation 
 
The Puerto Rico statute known as the "Closing Act", which regulates the retailers' operating days and 
hours, was amended in November 16, 2009 to allow certain retail establishments to operate 24 hours 
continuously from Sunday at 11:01am until the next Sunday at 4:59am. However, the Act provides 
that those establishments must remain closed from 5:00am until 11:00am and during certain holidays. 
 
On December 4, 2012, the Department of Consumer Affairs (DACO) issued an opinion letter 
clarifying that the Closing Act does not apply to retail establishments that hold sales by invitation only 
before 11:00 am on Sundays.  The opinion letter explains that the Closing Act only applies to those 
establishments that are open to the “general public”.  If they open their doors only to invitees, 
however, the prohibitions of the Closing Act do not apply.  Therefore, retail establishments are free to 
hold private sales by invitation only on Sundays between 5:00am and 11:00 a.m. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding this matter, please 
contact any of the following attorneys:   
 

Dora M. Peñagarícano 787.250.5657 dmp@mcvpr.com 
Anita Montaner 787.250.5652 ams@mcvpr.com 
Jorge A. Antongiorgi  787.250.5659 jab@mcvpr.com 
Iván G. Marrero  787.250.2606 igm@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


